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PAROISEE DE ST PIERRE 

 

The Twenty-Ninth Day of November Two Thousand and Twenty-Three 

 

 

An Assembly of Principals and Electors of the Parish of St. Peter will be held in the Parish 

Hall on Wednesday 29 November 2023 at 7.00 p.m. to: - 

 

1. Receive, and if deemed advisable, approve the Act of the Parish Assembly held on  

Tuesday 14 November 2023. 

   

2. In accordance with Article 32 of the Parish Rate (Jersey) Law 2005, to elect a member 

of the Assessment Committee, for a period of three years as the term of office of an 

officer is due to expire December 2023. 

 

3. To nominate a Chairperson for St Peters Youth & Community Centre for a period of 

three years as the current members term due to expire. 

 

4. To nominate a Treasurer for St Peters Youth & Community Centre for a period of 

three years as the current members term due to expire. 

 

1 On the proposition of John Refault, seconded by David Robinson, the minutes of the 

assembly held on 14 November, which had been previously handed out, were approved.  

 

2 Alan Parker stood and addressed the Assembly to nominate Roger Noel for the 

position of Rates Assessor, Roger is currently away off Island however still wishes to 

continue in this role. This would be his 5th term of office. Graeme Rondel seconded 

the nomination; he has personally worked with Roger over the last two years and has 

no hesitation in Roger’s ability as an assessor. 

As there were no further nominations the Constable asked for his thanks to be passed 

onto Roger for his service. He will be advised of his swearing in date. 

 

3. A nomination for the Chairperson for St Peters Youth & Community Centre was 

received from Timothy Renault who proposed Mark Capern to continue in this 

role. Mark has served on the committee in many roles over the years and therefore 

has no reason not to suggest Mark could not continue. This was seconded by Helen 

Evans. As there were no further nominations the Constable thanked Mark for his 

continued service and looks forward to working together for the next 3 years. 
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3 Mark Capern proposed Helen Evans for the role of Treasurer for St Peters Youth &    

Community Centre, Helen joined the committee earlier in the year and his willing to 

offer her services for this position. She was seconded by Timothy Renault who has 

advised Helen has already made useful contributions during her short time on the 

committee.  

As there were no further nominations, the Constable thanked Helen for her service 

and hope she looks forward to the treasurer role for the next 3 years. 

 

As there were no further business the Constable thanked everyone for attending. 

 

This concluded the business of the Assembly.  

 

 

 

 

29 November 2023     R P Vibert, Connetable 

 

 

  


